
Congratulations to Kristy 'Cameron' Bellerby
for 20 years of continous service with
Balranald Shire Council. 
Kristy was presented with a Certificate last
week at the Council Meeting.
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CONGRATULATIONS TO KRISTY 

BELLERBY

COMMUNITY NEWS

B S C ' S  M O N T H L Y  N E W S L E T T E R

BENANEE ROAD 

(SCHOOL BUS ROUTE)
Commencing end of May, the full length of Benanee Road will be reformed with the addition
of the chemical additive Polytahr.
For the first time in its road maintenance works, Council will be incorporating a product
called Polytahr into the surface on Benanee Road. Polytahr has been used successfully by
other Councils and provides a better, stronger and longer lasting surface on unsealed roads. 
Polytahr is a polymer-based stabilisation chemical that:
·binds particles together and keeps water out
·is simple and safe to use
·is environmentally compliant
·provides a stronger surface during wet conditions
·reduces dust and loss of material on unsealed roads
These benefits create a better surface for road users and reduce ongoing maintenance
costs in the future. If the use of Polytahr on Benanee Road is successful, Council will look to
using Polytahr on other unsealed roads in the future.
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      Balranald Shire Council 
 



Council Services Opening Hours 
Shire Office: Monday to Friday 9am to 4.30pm 
Balranald Pool: Closed 
Balranald Library: Monday & Friday 9.30am - 5.30pm, Wednesday 9am-5.30pm (closed for lunch
12pm-1pm each day)
Balranald Landfill: Tuesday & Thursday 4pm - 6pm, Saturday 10am-1pm, Sunday 10am-3pm
Euston Landfill: Tuesday & Thursday 1pm-6pm, Sunday 9am-3pm 

COUNCIL INFO

Service NSW 
CLOSED - Mondays
OPEN - Tuesday-Friday 9am-4pm (Closed 1-2pm for lunch) 

DISCLAIMER
Balranald Shire Council reserves the right to edit or rewrite submissions for grammar, style and clarity or to conform to 

 restrictions of space. Council makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of this information and does not accept responsibility for errors or omissions contained within this publication.
If you are aware of errors please notify Council by email: council@balranald.nsw.gov.au or phone 03 5020 1300. This document is compiled some weeks prior to delivery, while all

due care is made to ensure information is accurate matters are subject to change due to time passage between print and delivery, please contact Council for most current details on a
subject if concerned. 

Subscribe to receive an e-copy of our Newsletter
Would you like to receive a pdf copy of this publication each month, direct to your inbox? 

Subscribe via email to council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 

Job Vacanies
Please visit our website www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/job-vacancies/ to see our Current Vacancies



Hello Everyone,
Youth Council is hard at way now preparing a 2022-23 Summer Holidays program, and we are very excited to be able to
share the details with you over the next few months of what will be happening. We will also be running surveys and
asking you all that you would like to see happen for the youth in Balranald. This may be events, or youth focused
spaces, ect. So please, prepare your ideas and we will be asking you to share them with us, we will be reaching out to
the community very soon to collect your ideas, so please be sure to start thinking now.
We would like to spread a message of awareness to our youth in Balranald, about vandalism and harassing travellers
and visitors into our town. I would like to remind everyone that it is not okay to vandalise or to harass people, Balranald
is a beautiful town and its very saddening when reports of these incidences are given to us. We have some amazing
facilities and spaces for visitors and residents to use, that are being vandalised, as well as personal property, and I
would like to just ask our youth to be respectful of both public and private property, and to help us provide the best
possible experience for our visitors to Balranald as possible.
Youth Council will be starting very soon a recruitment drive, and we look forward to trying to recruit some new faces
onto our amazing team. If you are interested in this opportunity to represent your community and friends, then please
get in touch will Council on (03) 5020 1300 or by emailing council@balranald.nsw.gov.au at any time. Anyone will be
happy to answer your questions. And I look forward to beginning our recruitment drive and discussing our group with
youth in Balranald.
That’s all from me!
Best wishes - keep well, stay safe.

Jackson Bialobrzeski
Mayor – Balranald Shire Youth Council

YOUTH COUNCIL NEWS

BUDGET 2022/2023

Council at it 's meeting on 17th May adopted the Budget for 2022/2023. 
A summary of where the money comes from and expenditures as as follows:

mailto:council@balranald.nsw.gov.au
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Road Construction and Maintenance
Primal Surfacing 
Crews from Primal Surfacing carried out the following works 
during May:
·Marma Box Creek Road construction site sealed – 2.9 km
·Weimby Kyalite Road construction site sealed – 1 km
·Balranald Ivanhoe Road (Main Road 67) re-sealing of a 12km section. 

Marma Box Creek Road
An additional $550,000 of grant funding has been received to extend gravel construction works on
Marma Box Creek Road towards the Wampo intersection. 

Oxley Road - major maintenance grading and reformation works have been carried out.
Dargin Street, Balranald – maintenance grading works have been carried out.

Buildings and Facilities
The installation of Kangaroo Exclusion Fencing 
around the perimeter of Balranald Aerodrome has been completed.

Repair works have been carried out on the floor at Balranald Theatre 
Royal.

INFRASTRUCTURE REPORT 

Currently on Exhibition 



Draft Documents 
For most current list and full details please visit: 

www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/council-documents/exhibition-of-draft-documents/ 
 

Development Applications
For most current list and full details please visit:

www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/environment-and-planning/developments-on-exhibition/ 

DEVELOPMENTS

http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/council-documents/exhibition-of-draft-documents/
http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/environment-and-planning/developments-on-exhibition/


COUNCIL NEWS

RATES

Instalment 4 and Water Bills were due 31 May 2022. Failure to pay your rates in full may
result in debt collection commencing and associated legal charges added to your account. If
you are having problems paying please phone Council on 5020 1300 or email
council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 
Pensioners – do you receive a Centrelink pension or Department of Veteran Affairs
pension? You may be able to receive a rebate off your rates. Inquire at the Council office or
phone the Rates officer Janelle Dalton to discuss further. 
Do you have a rental property? We are now able to send the water notices to the tenant
(we can also send you a copy) please email advising your name, the property address, the
tenants name and postal address. 
Emails- we are now able to able send your rates notices and water bills by email. please
send your name, property details and email address to council@balranald.nsw.gov.au
Payment for Rates and Water Notices by Credit Card payment via Council’s Website 
You can now pay your rates directly on Council’s website using your credit card. This
payment method is via a trusted Westpac payment gateway. You can pay online 24/7 with
instant authorisation of payment, and receive a receipt by email. You do not need to be
registered for internet banking, simply follow the link provided below. 
http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/
click on “Make a Payment”, then on “How to make a rate payment”. Use your Rates or Water
payment reference Ref” shown near the Bpay Logo at the bottom of your notice 

mailto:council@balranald.nsw.gov.au
mailto:council@balranald.nsw.gov.au
http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/


COMMUNITY ADS 
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Continued..

https://www.ato.gov.au/Individuals/Income-and-deductions/Deductions-you-can-claim/other-work-related-deductions/COVID-19-test-expenses/


Continued..

GOINGS ON AT THE GALLERY
The “Art Of Football” exhibition has wound up
with the drawing of the raffle donated by Mildura
curator & football icon, Bob Utber. The lucky
winner was Moulamein resident & mosaic artist
Sandy Peeters. Sincere thanks to Frizzie Carter
for lending his wonderful collection of
memorabilia for display during the exhibition.

Don’t miss our newest exhibition “On Purpose &
Happy Accidents” by Mildura artist Marion
Caccianiga. Comprising of many colourful pieces,
large & small, the display is sure to appeal to a
diverse range of viewers. Her work will remain on
display until mid July.

Save the date! Saturday 18th June @ 1pm @ the
Royal Theatre for a one off kids show.
Read all about it on the Balranald facebook page
& school newsletters soon!

Expressions of interest are invited for an exciting
vegetarian workshop in July “Cooking With
Concetta”. This is not only an opportunity to try
some wonderful dishes but also includes an
information session on balancing the body,
making it well nourished & functioning so that it
can process toxicity (environmental &/or
metabolic) & meet any health challenge.

Just a reminder that the Balranald Community
Arts & Crafts Inc annual general meeting is on
Tues 14th June 2pm @ The Gallery 51 Mayall St.
All welcome.

VINNIES
Vinnies volunteers gathered together to
celebrate National Volunteers Week and
the awarding of several long service
medals. Regional President Beth Coffey
travelled from Hay to award Therese
Comitti with Life Membership of the St
Vincent de Paul Society after 35 years of
amazing service. Additionally Sue
Balshaw was awarded her 25 year pin,
Linda Nelson 20 years while Marcia
Campbell, Pauline Hawley, Lisa-Jane
McNiven, Deborah Rayson & Kirsty
Shaliker all received 5 year pins for their
kind and caring volunteering.



Continued..

Balranald Can Assist Branch would like to thank the Balranald Motor Cycle Club and the
Balranald and surrounding area for their kind donations to the 'Rivers' Ride Day' held in March
2022. On behalf of Balranald Can Assist, Alison Linnett Treasurer, was recently presented a
cheque for $5083.40 by Motorcycle Club members Danelle Gervasi, Cindy Funnell, Dee Jones
and Justin Griffiths. This money stays local to assist clients with various expenses. Anyone
who has a cancer diagnosis and requires financial assistance can apply for help by contacting
our Community Liaison Person - Wyn Scott ph 0408 375 529 or visit the Can Assist webpage.


